
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
October 5, 2020 

 
 

AMENDMENT SIX (6) 
 
 
 

IFB058DHSC20(C)- Emergency Roof Repair for the Herbert Grigg 
Home, St. Croix, USVI 

 
 
 

                         INSERT: Questions and Answers 
 
 

Question: Item 10 calls for replacing existing wiring. During the walk 
through it was discussed that this would be to inspect and evaluate the 

existing wiring only? Please confirm.  
   

   Answer: Yes, it is to evaluate the functionality of the existing wiring. 
Also, the look of the existing wiring is “tacky” to say the least. I would 
like for the wires after tested for functionality to be hidden preferably 
using a cord cover.    
 
Question: Please confirm that item 6 will be for a total of 3 HVAC units. 
  
Answer: There will be a total of two 5-ton split HVAC units on the 
north and south facing walls. The existing AC units are not functional 
and are to be removed.   
 
Question: Please provide a per square foot allowance price for the new 
tile material only including shipping cost?  
 
 Answer: There is no need as the tile material can be locally sourced.   
 



Question: During the walk through, new hurricane windows were 
discussed, please provide a specification and line item if they are to be 
replaced?  
 
Answer: In a brief conversation with DHS onsite it was determined the 
existing aluminium jalousie window is to be replaced along with the 
screen.  
 
Question: Is testing of the existing mastic for hazardous materials 
required?  

  
Answer: Yes, it will be added as a line item.  

 
Question: Please provide specifications for the CCTV camera. 
  
Answer: Security camera will be a wired indoor unit at 2k resolution.  

  
Question: Refer to line item 9:  Please provide specifications for new 
lighting.  
 
Answer: Specifications are to replace sconce lighting with a led 
contemporary styling  

   
Question: Refer to line item 10, Remove and replace all wiring:  At the 
site visit meeting, it was stated that once it is determined what is to be 
replaced or rewired, it should be submitted as a change order.  This 
changes the intent of the SOV line item 10.  Please provide 
definitive information of expectation, i.e., location & quantity of outlets, 
switches, lights, etc.  Additionally, please provide the electrical data, i.e., 
mono phase 240 or 3 phase 208 VAC, 480 VAC phase or 240 VAC, etc.  

  
Answer: Are you referring as to whether the AC unit will be 3 phase? I 
would prefer a single phase 240V AC unit. There are probably no more 
than 2 outlets within the portico.  

   
Question: Refer to line item #34, Rewire fire alarm and test:  Please 
provide a scaled drawing with quantity and locations of existing 
devices.  
 



Answer: Time does not allow doing a scaled drawing at this time. There 
are four points under the ridge.  

   
Question: Please provide the AC unit alternate in an addendum.  
 
Answer: There is no need. The existing AC is to be removed as they 
were damaged by the storm and will be removed and replaced with two 
5-ton split units. 
  
Question: Please provide lighting specifications.  
 
Answer: LED lighting within the 4-5k color temperature. Minimum 
1600 lumen/fixture replacement. Replace existing sconce with a 
contemporary styling.  

   
Question: Please provide an addendum for asbestos testing and 
removal.  
 
Answer: This can be addressed in an add alternate bid schedule.  
 
Question: Item#6 It states that you want ducting. At site visit it would 
be better to have mini split units. It was also discussed that the user 
agency would want 3 units. If this is correct, please make changes to the 
scope of work.  
  
Answer: Mini Splits would be better suited for this application.  
 
Question: Has the floor been tested for asbestos? If not, will there be a 
line item to do the testing in the scope?  
 
Answer: The floor has not been tested for asbestos. The floor is black, 
but I am not sure if it is because of black mastic which contains asbestos 
or if its because of accumulated dirt. I also do not know when the 
building was originally constructed as that would give me additional 
information as to if black mastic was still in use at the time. However, if 
I am to err, I would rather err on the side of caution and would place a 
line item for testing.    
 
   



Question: Line item # 9 The new light fixtures are LED? If so, can it be 
reflected on the scope.  
 
Answer: The lighting is expected to be the more efficient led lighting.  
 
Question: Line item #10 During walk thru it was mentioned that the 
winning contractor will troubleshoot the electrical system and then 
make the recommendations and change order. If this is correct, please 
make change in scope.  
 
Answer: Yes, this is correct. I am not sure if there are any electrical 
damages and to what extent if they are. But also, please note this is for 
the electrical outlets on the outside (under the portico). I will also add to 
the scope to replace with a GCIF socket with a rubberized gasket.  
 
Question: Line item # 15 interior painting does this include painting the 
ceiling?  
 
Answer: No, it does not include painting the ceiling. The ceiling specs 
will be 1”X6”X8’ tonge and groove southern pine. On one side there will 
be an elastomeric coating as per plan and other side will be stained and 
not painted (please provide option stains for User Agency to decide).  
 
 Question: Line item # 20 Are the new light fixtures LED?  
 
 Answer: Yes, the new light fixtures will be LED.  
 
 Question: Line item #21 Are the sconce light fixtures LED?  
 
 Answer: Yes, the sconce light fixture is expected to be LED.  
 
 Question: On the walk thru, I observed the red tile baseboard. Do we 
need to remove and match with new tile baseboard or a vinyl 
baseboard?  
 
Answer: The red tile baseboard is to remain. The new flooring is to 
compliment the baseboard.  
 
  
 



Question: Is the funding for this project local or federal?  
 
Answer: Not 100% sure because there is a FEMA PW for this project 
but FEMA’s policy is usually that the government’s insurance proceeds 
take care of the cost of projects and when that runs out then FEMA 
funding is supposed to kick in. I may be wrong; the User Agency will 
have the definitive answer.   
 
Question: Line item #20 In the description you require 16 middle 
lighting and 9 side lighting a total of 25. On the scope in the Qty it states 
16. Please correct to the amount requested.  
 
Answer: You are correct. That line item is supposed to state 25 instead 
of 16. 
  
Question: On Drawing S-7 you spec that we use 1"x6"x8" southern pine 
tongue and groove lumber for the roof sheeting is this correct? As on 
site visit the sheeting was T-111 plywood.  
 
Answer: Yes, a 1”x6”x8’ Southern pine tongue and groove                    
 lumber is to be used on this project. Please disregard what was seen at 
the site.   
 
Question: At site visit you mentioned bid drop date on Oct. 7th. As this 
would give contractors some time to respond to your answers on Oct. 
5th. is this correct?   
 
Answer: This is incorrect. Last day for questions were Friday, October 
2, 2020. The Due date is October 6, 2020 @ 10:00 AM. 
 

 
 

 
                               
 

 
 
 

 
                 All other terms and conditions remain the same. 
        A copy of this amendment must be returned with your bid. 


